
 
Executive Order 

Student Government Association 

Transfer of funds to Facilities Management 

 

WHEREAS, the Student Government Association is the governing body representing the 
students at Arkansas State University, and  

WHEREAS, each semester the Student Government Association acquires 21% of the funding 
from the Student Activity fee placed on current students, and   

WHEREAS, this funding is used to go back towards the Student Body in various ways through 
approval of the Student Government Association President, and  

WHEREAS, for the 2019-2020 SGA year our remaining budget is $38,855.73. In which $2,000 
will be given to Facilities Management to install festival lights above the Dean B. Ellis Library 
courtyard.  

WHEREAS, the installing of festival lights will create a more welcoming space for students to 
study and gather.  

WHEREAS, if Facilities Management does not use the full $2,000 for the purchase and 
installation of festival lights, the remaining amount will be given back to the Student 
Government Association.  

WHEREAS, the Student Body President has approved this transaction, which will improve the 
library courtyard.  

NOW, THEREFORE, under the authority vested in me as President of the Student Government 
Association, it is hereby ORDERED that $2,000 of the remaining budget for the 2019-2020 year 
be transferred to Facilities Management.  

  

  

Erika Tuck         April 14th, 2020  

Student Government Association President  

Arkansas State University  



 


